

Sri Lanka Scout Association

Colombo District Branch

No. 65/7, Sir Chittampalam A Gardiner Mawatha, Colombo 2, Sri Lanka. Tel: 077 7580 646, 077 107 2180 Email: colombo.district@gmail.com.



12 May 2020.

To: Group Scout Masters/ Madams, Cub Scout Masters/ Madams Greetings from the Colombo Scout Headquarters!

Dear Cub Scout leaders of Colombo District

- 1. As you being at home it is impossible to carry out our normal day today lives, yet I would like to suggest that you can continue the activities with your cub scouts
- 2. I hope that each and every akela has a method to contact your cub pack (eg. WhatsApp/Viber groups) As the school teachers conduct the second term lessons with their students we also can do same with our cubs. Once or if you like twice a week.
- 3. Although the log book has not checked at the Gold star interviews I think the Log Book is a good Souvenir for Cub Scout for ever So, Please ask them to Complete it during this Log down period
- 4. I kindly requested from akelas not to give notes for the Log Book. Teach them correctly then the cubs can complete it as they wish either writing few or more sentences, draw pictures or pasting pictures relevant to the topic
- 5. We will not be able to conduct our cub scout pack meetings, Rock council meetings, Gold star interviews till the end of this pandemic. But I hope each of you will take necessary measures to complete the work of your cub packs
- 6. Please try to complete the compulsory Proficiency badges with them in their Log Books. If they have online facility akelas can arrange their cubs to do the badges online after discussing with the examiners
- 7. Those who have completed Gold Star syllabus, You can hand over your cubs applications once the District office is opened. I kindly asked all the akelas to checked them properly. Prepare two lists of names and hand over one to miss Darshani with the application file, keep the other with keep the other with you and bring it when you come for the interviews
- 8. The cubs who have Participated in the vasak card competition are highly appreciated
- 9. Dear akelas please ask your cubs to press 10 varieties of leaves and flowers to make their scrap book. Do not let them to buy press leaves and flowers from the shops
- 10. Another activity for cub scouts will be launched from 12th of May from which the cubs can obtain certificates. Inform your cubs about it.
- 11. In this year we won't be able to do most of our District activities in our year plan there for we all decided to consider above two activities as District Activities.

Chandrika Abeysundara

Asst. District Commissioner

Cub

Amil Abeysundara

District Commissioner

Copy to: All Assistant District Commissioners Hony. Badge Secretary